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May 2 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 9 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 16 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 27 

City Office’s Closed 

Memorial Day 

Mayors Message – Hyrum City’s Planning 

Commission is composed of five members 

and one alternate member.  Members are 

appointed by the mayor with the advice and 

consent of the city council – without regard 

to political consideration and solely upon 

their qualifications for the position. These 

individuals live in the corporate limits of 

Hyrum City and voluntarily help maintain the 

general plan as well as zoning & subdivision 

ordinances. The planning commission hold a 

public meeting the second Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. 

in the city council chambers.  Additional meetings may be 

called as conditions require. Notification of meetings as well as 

agendas are posted on the city website, www.hyrumcity.com. 

Commissioners consider and make recommendations 

regarding conditional use applications, subdivisions, zoning 

changes and other land-use issues before they are brought 

before the city council. City Administrator Ron Salvesen 

participates in these meetings and Shalyn Maxfield is the 

secretary.   

 

I would like to recognize and thank the following for giving their 

time and service on Hyrum City’s Planning Commission: Jeff 

Nielsen, Brian Carver, Terry Mann, Angi Bair, Kevin Anderson, and 

Blake Foster. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

Water & Electric Meters – Water and electric meters are read 

monthly.  Please make sure that your meter is uncovered and 

free from grass, dirt, bushes, etc.  This allows our meter reader 

access to your meter to get an accurate reading. Thanks for 

your help. 
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Hyrum City Planning Commission 
Left to Right: Blake Foster,Angi Bair, Kevin Anderson, Jeff Nielsen, and Terry Mann.  

Not pictured: Brian Carver 

 

Burn Permits - If you have clippings, bushes, plants and pruning’s from trees you would like 

to burn, please remember you must first obtain a burn permit.  Every day the clearing is 

checked with the Utah Division of Air Quality to determine if burning will be allowed.    

Permits may be issued until May 30th.  

Additional information and the burn permit application can be completed online at 

www.cachecounty.org by clicking the flame image in the “I Want to…” section or by calling 

800-458-0145. If your fire extends beyond your control you should immediately call the fire 

department at 911. 

Pressurized Irrigation – The irrigation companies are busy cleaning the garbage and debris 

out of the ditches to provide us with irrigation water as soon as possible.  Look for the irrigation 

water to arrive between the 1st and 15th of May. 

4th of July Booth Vendors & Parade Applications – We are looking for booth vendors 

for our 4th of July Celebration as well as participants for our parade.  Applications are available 

at www.hyrumcity.com. Any groups or organizations who are interested in helping with our 

parade, please contact Steve Adams at 435-881-7573. 

2018 Consumer Confidence Report for Water – The Consumer Confidence Report 

(CCR) is a snapshot of last year’s (2018) water quality data.  This report includes details about 

where your water comes from, what it contains and how it compares to United States 

Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the State of Utah Division of Drinking Water (Utah 

DDW) standards.  This report is available on our website www.hyrumcity.com or request a copy 

at the Hyrum City Office. 
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Senior Center News – ALL seniors are invited to join us at the Hyrum Senior Center located 

at 675 East Main, Hyrum. We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch 

at noon Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for 

lunch. The cost is $3.  

 

Mondays –  Pool & Quilting, 9:00 a.m.  
  6 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m.  
   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  20 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

  27 CLOSED.  

Tuesdays – Pool & Quilting, 9:00 a.m. Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.  

  21 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m.   

Wednesdays – Pool & Quilting, 9:00 a.m., Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 1 Singing by Colleen Gordin. 

 8 Mother’s Day “An Afternoon in Paris” Party, 12:00 p.m. Bring a friend, 

 daughter, aunt, mom, or just yourself. $4 Please RSVP early.  

 15 Performance by Ana Anawalt. 

 22 Free Lunch, Memorial Program & Balloon Launch. 

 29 Singing by Allie Harris. 

Thursdays –  

  9 Road Trip, 9:30 a.m. 

  23 Mystery Trip, 9:30 a.m. 

Fridays – Pool & Quilting, 9:00 a.m., Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

  10 White Elephant Bingo. 

  17 Pink Bingo. 

  24 The Great Outdoors Bingo – don’t worry we will be inside. 

Museum News – Did you know that on May 10th our region will be celebrating the 150th 

Anniversary of the completion of the first transcontinental railroad in Promontory, Utah? The 

railroad brought great change to our community because it connected us to other areas 

since travel times went from months to days. Don’t miss all the great events going on right now 

including our own fascinating exhibit on trains at the museum! Check out www.spike150.org 

for a comprehensive list. 

Our last monthly Back in Time children’s activity of the school year, will be May 14th - 16th from 

1:00 – 1:30 p.m. each day. We will be learning about the Explorers of the West! Email, call, or 

stop by today to sign up. Plus, we also have flyers for our 2019 Passport to Summer Fun available 

so you can see all the fun things going on this summer at the museum. 

Join us at our annual Memorial Day Open House on May 27th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon to 

experience how remembering the past connects us all together. Whether you are interested 

in learning about lost loved ones, the history of the railroad, or even livestock branding, we will 

have special exhibits and resources available during this event. Memories tie us to the past 

and prepare us for the future so take some time this Memorial Day Weekend to come and 

remember with us. 

Finally, we’re excited to see you at the museum’s annual car show fundraiser Hot Wheels and 

Hot Dogs on Saturday, June 1st from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on the Hyrum City Square. We will 
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be kicking-off another summer of our Passport to Summer Fun activity for children, have several 

great vendors, delicious food, and of course the great cars, trucks, and tractors from our 

community and beyond! Vehicle registration is open at the museum or at 

www.hyrumcitymuseum.org.  

Library News – Library hours Monday - Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m., and Saturday 10:00 a.m. 

– 3:00 p.m.  

 

The library is planning a great summer reading program for all our patrons.  We have so much 

fun planning these programs for your families.  A couple of things to keep in mind this year – 

we have decided to discontinue the sucker tree, we will still have tickets & prizes. Also, the 

summer reading kickoff party will be June 3rd, 6:30 p.m. at the Hyrum City Square.  We hope 

to see you there! 

 

Ridley’s Hometown Advantage Program is a great fundraiser for the library.  Simply sign up to 

donate your points you earn each time you shop at Ridley’s.  Each quarter the library receives 

a much welcomed donation from Ridley’s Family Markets.  You can choose to donate any or 

all of your points available. Here is how to donate: 

- Call Ridley’s Advantage Program at 208-324-4633 ext. 10118;  

- Log into your Advantage Card at www.shopridleys.com; 

- Stop at the customer service desk at Ridley’s and request a 

donation form; or 

- Fill out a donation form at the Hyrum Library. 

 

A brick is always a great way to remember someone.  We are super close to finishing our 2nd 

wall, bricks sell for $100 and you can add the inscription of your choice. 

 

Election Notice – Notice is hereby given that Hyrum City will hold a Municipal Election this 

fall to elect three candidates to serve four year terms on the Hyrum City Council. 

 

Candidates must meet the following qualifications: 1. Be a United States citizen; 2. Be a 

registered voter of the City; 3. Be a resident of Hyrum City for at least 365 consecutive days 

immediately preceding the date of the election; and 4. Not be a convicted felon, unless their 

right to hold elective office has been restored. 

 

Persons desiring to be candidates for the 2019 Hyrum City Municipal Election must file a 

declaration of candidacy form or nomination petition between June 3, 2019 and June 7, 2019 

at the City Recorder’s Office, 60 West Main, Hyrum, Utah weekdays between the hours of 8:00 

a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 

 

The primary election, if necessary, will be held Tuesday, August 13, 2019 and the municipal 

election will be held Tuesday, November 5, 2019. 

 

For election notices, sample ballots, polling location updates, etc. you can visit 

www.hyrumcity.org, and www.vote.utah.gov. If you need additional information or have 

questions, please contact Hyrum City Recorder Stephanie Fricke at 435-245-6033, or by email 

sfricke@hyrumcity.com. 
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